CEDAR COVE NEWSLETTER



COMMITTEE REPORTS

- --BEACH No glass or motorized vehicles are allowed on the beach. Please remove or deposit trash in appropriate cans and take large volumes of trash home from parties. Please use cans only for appropriately sized items. Continued thanks to Joel & Judy for assisting with beach clean-up.
- <u>--ISLAND</u> Storage of boats and trailers is permitted only in areas marked. It is imperative that owners MARK YOUR NAME on any items being stored on the Island. Unmarked items are subject to removal.

Families and children are encouraged to play in the grassed area away from storage side. Sunset views from the Island swing are special - please enjoy and use with care to preserve for everyone.

If you wish to use the picnic area for a special event, please notify Erline to reserve the date.

- <u>--MARINA</u> Thank you to Kenji Sanders for agreeing to put in the no-wake buoys this coming month.
- <u>--STREET REPAIRS</u> Majority of street repairs were completed last fall although there may also be a few unsafe areas addressed this year.
- --CP & Chaussee Roadwork Due to unforeseen circumstances this year, CP has postponed the Chaussee widening project indefinitely. Updated 2020 hang-tags will be required after June 10th. Notice of when to obtain new tags will be sent from CPPOA to residents when notified by Cedar Point.

CEDAR COVE BOARD -

Secretary - Erline Trsek 419-502-7503

Treasurer - Christine Mack 419-656-5197

Trustees/Committee Chairs:

Dave Foster 419-625-5111 (Streets/Island)

Lou Schultz 614-560-0231 (Beach)

Randy Stineman 216-538-8877 (Marina)

Doug White 440-570-6242 (Island)

John Melching 419-656-6902 (Picnic)

NOTE: The Board is run by Committee so please contact appropriate chairperson or any trustee if you have questions or concerns. **Email may also be sent to the Cove email address:**

cedarcoveassociation@gmail.com

Cove Website: www.cedarpointcove.com

WELCOME NEW NEIGHBORS

Eric & Lisa Kochendoerfer - 129 Greenbrier

IMPORTANT REMINDERS:

- --<u>SPEED LIMIT IS 20 MPH</u>- Please drive carefully in the Cove and watch out for children playing or neighbors walking on our streets.
- -- <u>PETS</u> While walking dogs, please keep on a leash, pick up after them and dispose of waste at your own home. Cooperation is appreciated.

<u>THANKS</u> to residents who have been prompt with dues payments.

<u>HELP IS NEEDED</u> - Cedar Cove still needs a Website Administrator. If anyone (adult or teen) has experience at all with webpage creation or updating, please contact Erline to discuss details.

<u>HELP AVAILABLE</u> - During Covid-19 restrictions, special thanks to our neighbors Coach Dan & Sally Roth for offering assistance and prayer to CP peninsula residents. Take care everyone.